
Georgia Academy of Science

Council Meeting Minutes
1/30/2015
Via teleconference
In Attendance
Bob Powell

Susan Kirkpatrick-Smith
Shane Webb


Joseph Sloop

Koushik Banerjee

Ronald Mickens

Linda Jones

Al Mead


Jane Levinson
Richard Schmude
Vivian Rogers-Price

Sandra Rucker

Barry Hojjatie

James Nienow


1
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 3:05 PM by the GAS President, Richard Schmude.  The
agenda for the meeting follows:
a.  Editor for the Georgia Journal of Science

b.  Officer nominations
c.  2015 GAS Conference

d.  Future GAS meetings

e.  New business
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Business 

        a. Secretary’s Report (Joseph Sloop) 
The secretary indicated that a final list of student presenters, by section, was needed as quickly as possible so that participation certificates could be prepared in a timely fashion.
        b.  Treasurer’s Report (James Nienow)
The treasurer provided the formal treasurer’s report prior to the time of this 

meeting.  The Academy budget is currently at about a $2000.00 greater balance because no hard copy issues of the Georgia Journal of Science have been published over the last several quarters.
The treasurer stated that renewals and memberships were up only slightly compared to October 2014 (274 members, +6 members).  

c.  Editor for Georgia Journal of Science (Richard Schmude, Jr.) 
The President indicated that Dr. Dave Bechler put his name forward as a nominee for the editorship, as he was retiring from his academic position and would have the time necessary to devote to the position. The President stated that the GAS Council would need to establish an editorial board – one from each of the eight sections.  The President commented that he would contact section chairs, but after a brief discussion as to whether editorial board responsibilities could be included in the duties of the section Councilors, several Council members (Linda Jones, Richard Schmude, Sandra Rucker, Susan Kirkpatrick-Smith, Joe Sloop, Ron Mickens and Al Mead) volunteered to serve on the initial Editorial Board.  The President also noted the need for referees for manuscript evaluation and indicated that sections needed to solicit members for papers since our publication numbers had dropped off.  A comment was also made about the possibility of giving a “Best paper award” and/or cash incentives for submissions.  One Council member inquired about the lead time for submission of articles to publication. Shane Webb pushed for an all-electronic journal only, stating the fact that new articles could be published online immediately when accepted.  Council members concurred with an all-electronic journal format for cost savings, increasing journal access as well as improving the impact factor of the journal.  
d. Officer nominations (Richard Schmude, Jr.)
The President noted that elections were required to fill several GAS Officer and Councilor 

positions.

President-elect (takes Shane Webb’s position when Shane becomes President)
Vice-President  
Councilor-at-Large (2) (James Battey, Neal Chesnut are outgoing)
        The President stated that nominating committee must be established for these positions.  Sandra Rucker, Richard Schmude and Shane Webb volunteered to serve as nominating committee for the President-elect, VP and Councilors-at-Large.  Dr. Schmude agreed to prepare a ballot for President-Elect nominees.  An electronic balloting process was proposed for the elections and the Council members concurred.  Shane Webb stated that he would assist in setting up an electronic survey-type ballot for the officer elections.
        The Council discussed appointment of an Election committee to certify the results. Linda Jones agreed to meet Shane Webb for election results oversight.
        The President stated that James Battey will not be seeking another term as Councilor-at-
large and that nominations were needed to fill the position. Linda Jones agreed to assume Battey’s remaining term.  No dissenting votes were voiced. 
e. 2015 GAS Conference (Koushik Banerjee-Georgia College)  
Dr. Banerjee stated the Georgia College was ready and had made progress toward 
organizing the 2015 meeting. Conference dates: March 13th- 14th, 2015.  He will send out updated information to GAS members; link and tentative agenda.  A brief discussion was held regarding badges.  Council members stated that most Continuing Education offices assisted in the preparation of badges and other administrative needs.  The council also stipulated that conference registration must be available on Friday and Saturday.  Barry Hojjatie estimated that we have 132 posters and papers.  Number of attendees should exceed 200.  The registration link from the GAS website will be established in a few days.
Barry Hojjatie noted a discrepancy regarding the penalty for late registration between the Oct 2014 teleconference minutes and what was officially posted on the GAS call for papers: was it 10 or 15 dollars?  The council concurred that the amount listed on the call for papers should be the amount charged to late registrants.
f. Minutes from the October 2014 Council Meeting Teleconference.
There was no call for approval of the meeting minutes from the October GAS council Meeting (teleconference).  Approval will be called by email at a later time.
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New business
    The President indicated that Gordon State might be willing to host the next GAS Conference.

Another council member indicated that Young Harris college possibly would be able to volunteer for hosting the conference in 2017.

A discussion was held about the Georgia Junior Academy with council members inquiring 

whether the matter of continued support of the GJA be put before the Academy in our Annual Business Meeting.  Do we want the Georgia Junior Academy to merge with the Science Olympiad?  Technically, GAS is supposed to be running the Science bowl.  Council members agreed to discuss in March at the GAS Council Meeting.
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Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 4:07 PM.
